
Council Updates:  
 

Boat Launch: Council is working closely with the supplier to find a 
solution to the boat launch dock. As well, they are looking at ways 
to expand the parking at the boat launch. 
 

Maintenance Yard: Please ensure that your name and lot number is 
on anything that you have stored there. In the future, unmarked 
articles may be towed away. It is also your responsibility to mow or 
whipper snip around articles stored in the yard. 
 

Garbage: Please do not leave articles or bags outside of the bins. Keeping a clean and safe garbage area relies on the 
goodwill of all ratepayers. If this situation cannot be kept under control, then preventative measures will have costs 
associated with them and we will all have to share those costs. Sarcan in Central Butte will take electronics. 
Compostable materials and branches can be taken to the compost pile and branch pile. Cardboard can be taken to 
recycling. Please push your garbage bags to the back of the bin. 
 

Events that have been cancelled this summer: Canada and Family Fun Day, Annual Charity Golf Tournament and 
Community Potluck Supper, Annual Ratepayers Meeting. Hopefully next year will see everyone getting back together. 
 

Council Reminders: 
 

 Tax, Lagoon and Water payments: etransfers (see box above), cash or cheques accepted.  Please remember that 
payments must be RECEIVED at the Resort Village Office by the discount or due date. 

 Fireworks – you need a permit to set off fireworks if you are not doing it on the beach. If you are on the beach, 
please clean up when you are done. 

 Recycling – staff will NOT be sorting bags left outside of the building. Please come during open hours. 
 Speed limits – the speed limit in the Village is 40 km per hour (this includes the boat launch road) and in the 

playground area it is 30 km per hour. 
 Golf Carts, quads, motorcycles are not allowed on green spaces and golf carts are not allowed on the golf greens!!! 

Rules regarding the operation of these vehicles comes under The All terrain Vehicle Act, and The Traffic Safety Act, 
and are enforced by the RCMP.  Theses rules include such things as the drivers of these vehicles must be at least 
16 years old and hold a valid drivers license, and quad and motorcycle drivers and riders must wear helmets. FYI – 
the RCMP fine for no helmet is $100! 

 Many of the golf course regulations due to COVID-19 are still in place; the list is still attached on the outside of the 
Office. 

 Resident boat trailer stickers are available from the Office. Non-resident boat launch users can pay per day or 
purchase an annual pass.  Please note that there is NO swimming or fishing allowed within 100 feet of either side 
of the boat launch. This is for your safety!!! 

 Building permits are required for renovations and new building projects. Forms are available from the Office. 
 Dogs must be on leash (this includes the golf course). When there is a beach, the area north of the boat launch has 

been designated as an off-leash area. 
 Handicap permits for the beach are available from the Office for quads to transport people with mobility issues. 
 Green space permits are available for short term use of the green space (i.e., RV’s, boats, etc.). 
 Tree pruning and removal - please note that you must have permission to remove or prune Village trees. The 

provincial elm tree pruning ban is in effect until August 31.  
 

Thank you to all the volunteers who help with watering and turning compost, watering trees, helping 
with the rafts, maintaining the flowers on the golf course and in the front bed, removing sand from the 
boat launch, whipper snipping weeds in the tree beds and anything else that may have been missed. It is 
greatly appreciated!!! 
 

 
Resort Village of Mistusinne – mistusinne@sasktel.net; www.mistusinne.com; 306-854-4637 

ALL payments can be paid by e-transfer, 
cheque or cash.  To pay by e-transfer 
set up the Resort Village of Mistusinne 
as recipient using 
mistusinne@sasktel.net as the email 
address.  In a separate email send the 
answer to your security question and 
what it is you are paying for. 



Message from the Golf committee: Unfortunately, due to COVID-19 we 
will not be able to hold our golf tournament. This is an event many of us 
enjoy, and we have had some wonderful times by donating to, 
organizing, and playing in this tournament. We have been able to donate 
all the proceeds to both the First Responders in Elbow and the Elbow Fire 
Department. This has amounted to a large sum of money, due to your 
generosity, and was very much appreciated by these groups. If you can 
spare some of the money you would have donated at the tournament, 
and wish to donate these funds to the First Responders and Fire 
Department, I would encourage you to do so. You could put cash or 
cheque in the golf fee box or drop off at the office. Make cheques 
payable to: Mistusinne Charity Golf Tournament and clearly mark any 
cash donations for this cause. This is a valuable cause, as they are the 
ones that help us in our greatest need. 

Lloyd Montgomery Chair of Mistusinne Charity Golf Tournament 
 
 

Thank you to Alliance 
Pipeline and Enbridge for 
their donations towards this 
trailer that will aid in fire 
fighting (with our water tank 
in it!). 

 
Thank you to the Village of 
Elbow for the donation of their 
old fire truck; which will also aid 
in fire fighting in the Resort 
Village. 
 
 
 
 

“Recycling Queen” 
Carole Doyle & Glenn 
Rolfe’s granddaughter 
Remi (with her tiara!) 

 

FOR ALL ELECTION INFO, 
CHECK OUT OUR WEBSITE 

UNDER “WHAT’S NEW” 
 
 

Resort Village of Mistusinne; mistusinne@sasktel.net; 
www.mistusinne.com; 306-854-4637 

 

 

Office & Recycle Hours: 

SUMMER OFFICE HOURS:  
Regular hours are Fridays from 
12:00 noon until 5:00 p.m. AND 
during July and August the office 
will be open Saturdays from 10 
a.m. – 2 p.m.  

Please Note: the Resort Village 
Office will NOT be able to accept 
tax payments, or be open for 
anything other the election on 
Saturday, August 29th. 
 
SUMMER RECYCLING HOURS:  
Saturdays, Sundays, and holiday 
Mondays from 9 a.m. – noon.   
 

Did you know the Recycle Centre 
accepts donations of your cans 
and bottles?  Why haul them 

back home when you can donate 
them right at Mistusinne? 

The deposit money we receive 
from SARCAN goes into the 

Playground Fund which help fund 
our playground upgrades! 

Thank you! 
 

Welcome to Myles 
Bumphrey who has 

joined our maintenance 
staff for the summer! 

 
Contact Us: 

Website:  www.mistusinne.com 
Email:  mistusinne@sasktel.net 
Phone:  306-854-4637 
Fax: 306-854-4668 
 

Maintenance phone: 306-854-2068 
 

2020 Municipal Election! 
Nomination Deadline: July 25 at 2 p.m. 
Mail-in ballot registration deadline: July 
30th  
Advance Poll: Friday, Aug 21 from 6 – 9 
p.m. 
Election Day: Saturday, Aug 29 from 8 
a.m. – 9 p.m. 
*Watch for an Election Newsletter coming 

your way after nominations close* 


